
CENTRAL OFFICE UPDATE 
 

 
 
        
Greetings:  The LaBrae BOE held their regular monthly meeting Monday, July 10, 2017, in the Complex Band Room and 
conducted the following business: 
 
 Approved the minutes of the June 21, 2017 Regular Board Meeting, along with the June 21, 2017 and June 28, 

2017 Special Board Meetings. 
 Approved the June Financial Report as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved the payment of June Bills as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved Student Activity Account Budgets as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved Permanent Annual Appropriations for fiscal year ending June 30, 2018 as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved Margaret Kowach as an Ohio Department of Education Credentialed Techer Evaluator valid through 

June 22, 2019. 
 Accepted the resignation of Chelsi Moore, LaBrae High School Math Teacher, effective August 15, 2017. 
 Approved the resignation of Chelsi Moore as the High School Student Council Advisor, effective August 15, 2017. 
 Approved the resignation of Lynn Gilbert as the 2017-2018 Boys Bowling Coach effective immediately. 
 Adopted a resolution stating that the Board will not provide career-technical education to students enrolled in 

grades seven and eight for the 2017-2018 school year. 
 Agreed to participate in a cooperative agreement contract with the Trumbull County Educational Service Center, 

other Participating School Districts and Community Bus Services, Inc., for the transportation of disabled students 
attending cooperative special education classrooms out-of-district in Trumbull County, effective July 1, 2017.  

 Adopted the 2017-2018 Student Handbooks for Bascom Elementary, LaBrae Intermediate, and LaBrae Middle 
School. 

 Approved Great Lakes Biomedical as the vendor to perform student drug testing for the 2017-2018 school year. 
 Approved Chad Kiser, under a one-year administrative supplemental contract, as the Assistant Athletic Director, 

effective with the 2017-2018 school year. 
 Approved an academic supplemental contract for the 2017-2018 school year for Whitney Pagano as the 

Majorette Advisor. 
 Approved the renewal of the District’s Athletic Insurance Policy for the 2017-2018 policy period. 
 Approved classified substitutes for transportation, custodial, cafeteria and secretarial for the 2017-2018 school 

year. 
 Approved the employment of substitute teachers and tutors for the 2017-2018 school year from the list 

provided by the Trumbull County Educational Service Center. 
 Approved the first reading of Board Policy revisions. 
 Acknowledged and accepted donations from Braceville United Methodist Church for the Health and Wellness 

Fund at LaBrae Local Schools and from Jenny Kennedy for the Bounce into Bascom program and Bascom 
Principal Fund. 

 Approved the use of the complex baseball field to be used by the Mahoning Valley AA Baseball - Indians for 
baseball practice and games during various times in June, July and August 2017.     
          

July 10, 2017 
Issue #12 

Anthony J. Calderone, Superintendent 
330-898-1393 


